
CITY OF VERGAS 

Event Center Advisory Minutes 

ZOOM Teleconference & 

Vergas Event Center 

6:30 P.M. on Wednesday, March 10, 2021 

The City of Vergas Event Center Advisory Committee was called to order by Logan Dahlgren on Wednesday, March 10, 2021 

at 6:38 pm with the following members present Logan Dahlgren, Julie Lammers, Mary Ditterich, Paul Pinke and Vanessa 

Perry. Absent: Paul Haarstick and Jay Norby. Guests included: Barbie Porter of Frazee-Vergas Forum. 

Approval of the Agenda 

Motion by Perry, seconded by Ditterich to approve the meeting agenda with the addition of Zumba. Motion carried unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes from February 10, 2021 

Motion by Dahlgren, seconded by Ditterich to approve the minutes from February 10, 2021. Motion carried unanimously. 

Zumba 

Bev Flateland sent email to Mayor Julie Bruhn regarding the rate increase from $0 to $20 for exercise groups at the event center. 

Members expressed appreciation for everything the Zumba group does for the event center and the City of Vergas.  Groups like 

the Lion’s, Fire Department and Vergas Community Club pay for their use of the building.  We also need to be conscious of the 

expenses the event center has and the low usage it has been able to have due to COVID19.  Stated we need to either charge for 

activity or come up with criteria to have events for free.  Pinke suggested we give credit for service to the Zumba girls. Motion by 

Perry, seconded by Ditterich to recommend to Council to lower the fee to $10.00 per exercise session.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Kitchen Project Update 

Ditterich stated the Lions are working on funding for a convection oven but they have a way to go. 

Remodeling Project Update 

No new update since last meeting. Materials are paid. There is a possibility that the exterior door by the Lion’s bar may need to 

be replaced.  Discussed fundraiser to pay for door replacement, keyless entry and kitchen counter doors.  Scheduled a beer and 

pizza night on April 15 at 6:00 pm.  Tickets will be $30.00 a person and we will sell 40 tickets.  Perry will speak with Skal 

about getting Pizza’s and Lammers will talk to Outstate Brewing for beer.  Lammers will contact Lion’s regarding a cash bar,  

Ditterich stated she didn’t know if the Lion’s would do the bar as it may not be profitable, but we should ask Bill King.  

Lammers stated she would contact Spanky’s if the Lion’s would not provide a bar. Lammers will provide poster to members 

when tickets are available to sell. 

Smart Room 

Lammers is creating instructional material and will mail to members for approval at the April Council meeting.  Council did 

approve Cameras up to $1,000.00. The estimate from Zitzow Electric is $2,198.02.  Perry said she has recently had cameras 

quoted and we may want have security company quote cameras.  This would include install and having them run the cords for 

close to the same cost with professional installation and warranty.  Committee asked Perry and Lammers to get quotes from 

security companies for cameras in the event center.  Discussed asking the community club to help purchase cameras for the 

event center as they will be putting their profits from Maple Syrup Fest into the Event Center. 

Council Recommendations 

   Lower exercise rate changed to $10.00 per session. 

   Approval of smart room policy. 

Follow up Actions 

• Haarstick – Smart Lock proposal

The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Julie Lammers, Acting Secretary 


